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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300114191 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

SCHOTT AKTIENGESELLSCHAFT 
10 HATTENBERGSTRASSE, D-55122 MAINZ, GERMANY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

TWIGGY M H LIU LAW OFFICE 
4104 HOPEWELL CENTRE, 183 QUEEN'S ROAD EAST, WANCHAI, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1, 5, 7, 9, 10, 11, 12, 19, 20, 21 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

20-11-2003 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-08-2013 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 2 
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coatings included in this class. 
 
類別 Class 3 
cosmetics. 
 
類別 Class 16 
packaging material made of plastics included in this class. 
 
類別 Class 17 
plastics in extruded form for use in manufacture. 
 
類別 Class 37 
installation services, installation of complete photovoltaic systems for a variety of 
photovoltaic applications. 
 
類別 Class 40 
treatment of materials, namely the processing of glass and plastics, the application of 
coatings; anti-scratching, anti-reflecting and barrier coating of materials with the 
use of thin layer technology. 
 
類別 Class 42 
scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design of complete photovoltaic systems for 
a variety of photovoltaic applications. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 1 
chemicals used in industry, namely pharmaceutical and cosmetic substrates on the basis 
of glass powder or glass granulate. 
 
類別 Class 5 
pharmaceutical preparations and sanitary preparations for medical purposes; primary 
packaging made of special glass and/or plastics for pharmaceutical preparations 
(pharmaceutical vials, cartridges, ampoules, injection ampoules, fine tip and drinking 
ampoules, aerosol containers). 
 
類別 Class 7 
glass and special glass components for machines for the processing of metal, wood, 
plastics, glass, textile and leather; machines for production of pharmaceutical 
containers and their parts and fittings; machines for the production and processing of 
glass and plastics and their parts and fittings; machines for cutting flat glass by 
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laser and their parts and fittings; machines for the application of coatings and their 
parts and fittings. 
 
類別 Class 9 
scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments and their components; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, 
transforming, accumulating, regulating and controlling electricity and their components; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images and their 
components; data processing equipment and computers and their components; optical 
glasses, blanks and processed components for optics devices and consumer optics; 
optical filters for lighting engineering, optics devices and telecommunication; mirrors 
made of glass ceramics for astronomical telescopes; laser glasses and passive laser 
components; core glasses for light guiding fibers and fused fiber optics; spectacle 
lenses for ophthalmic purposes and sunprotection; reflectors and optical components for 
digital projection; radiation shielding glasses; front panels for TV screens and other 
screens; photovoltaic installations and devices for the transformation of solar energy 
in electricity and their parts and fittings; photovoltaic elements such as modules, 
batteries and converters; photovoltaic monitoring systems; fiber optic components and 
systems for light transmission in industrial, medical and signaling engineering; fiber 
optic components for industrial image processing and industrial lighting; cold light 
sources; fiber optic light guides for traffic management, railway signalling, airport 
signaling, city lighting and illumination, municipal display and advertising displays; 
fiber optic components and lighting elements for changeable traffic signs and parking 
guiding systems; glass-to-metal feed-throughs for opto-electronics, frequency control, 
data transmission and telecommunication as well as for automotive control 
electronics/sensors (e.g. airbag igniters and sensors, diesel injectors, anti-theft 
devices, motor management); opto electronic component parts for telecommunication, opto 
electronics, data processing, semiconductor industries, laser applications and sensors; 
glass-to-metal packages, opto/hybrid packages, transistor packages (TOs) and quartz 
packages (adapted for goods in Class 9); optical lenses, windows and filters; opto 
electronic compression-glass cable feed-throughs for pressure vessels in chemical plant 
construction; fiber management and fiber optic connecting devices for parallel optic 
data processing in telecommunication systems such as optical switches and routers, as 
well as for data communication in high performance servers and parallel processors; 
optics and optical interfaces for fiber optic transceivers, optical MEMS switches; 
laser components (VCSEL) for ultrahigh data transmission speed as well as for parallel 
fiber optic transceivers; ultraviolet light sources and fiber optic light guides for 
the semiconductor industry and ultraviolet lighting with high intensity; laboratory 
apparatus and instruments, laboratory glassware; titration apparatus, viscometers and 
viscosity measuring apparatus; burettes, electrodes for pH, redox, O2 and conductivity 
measurement, namely pH meters, O2 meters, conductivity meters; thermostats, 
distillation apparatus, immersion type and flow type probes; apparatus and instruments 
for measurement and control; biosensors; glasses for microbiology; flash and discharge 
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lamps, X-ray tubes and image amplifier tubes; electric and electronic switches and 
sensors; touch sensors; electronic components; lightwave guides and branches; 
multiplexer and demultiplexer; interferometers and ring resonators; electric, 
electronic, optical, fiber optic and optoelectronic components and systems for data 
transmission in computers, in computer networks and for telecommunications; fiber optic 
apparatus and their components for medical engineering, measurement and control 
engineering; special glass fibers, light guiding rods and cones, flexible image guides, 
flexible light guides, laser beam guiding systems; optical glasses, radiation filters, 
interference filters, optical filters; special glasses, crystals and glass ceramic 
component parts for optical components; optical components for micro lithography; mask 
blanks for micro lithography; highly homogenous optical glasses, synthetic quartz glass 
and optical crystals for micro lithography optics; lenses, prisms, mirrors for optical 
apparatus and instruments, for ophthalmic purposes, for spectacle glasses, for 
objectives in cameras, binoculars, telescopes and for optical devices; laser glass, 
Cerenkov glasses, scintillation glasses; core glasses for light guides and fused fiber 
optics; phosphate and silicate glasses for the amplification of energy in high energy 
lasers, filters for diagnostics and beam control; organic light diodes (OLEDs) and 
flexible light diodes. 
 
類別 Class 10 
glass and special glass components for surgical, medical, dental and veterinary 
apparatus and instruments; special glass in forms of ultrafine powder for dentistry; 
syringes; endoscopes; fiber optic light guides for endoscopy, surgical microscopy and 
dentistry; baby feeding bottles. 
 
類別 Class 11 
components made of glass, special glass or glass ceramics for lighting, heating, steam 
generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary 
purposes; glass ceramic cooktop panels for electric, gas and induction cooking 
appliances and for solid fuel stoves; contact grill panels for electric appliances; 
sight and safety glass panels for stoves, microwave ovens, heating apparatus, ovens, 
boilers, furnaces, dryers and washers; sight and safety glass panels for smaller 
household appliances; inner glass doors for baking ovens; glass panels for grilling and 
microwave appliances; refrigerated counters, freezer cabinets and deep-freezers for 
commercial use; shelves and glass doors for refrigerators; glass doors for cold rooms 
and deep-freeze rooms; shelving systems for cold and deep freeze rooms; sight panels 
made of transparent glass ceramics for room heaters, ovens and fireplaces; cover panels 
for electric heaters; burner mats for gas burners for use in boilers and thermals, 
cooking appliances, water heaters, room heaters, gas-operated fireplaces, drying 
devices and for other thermal industrial processes; globes for indoor and outdoor 
lighting; reflectors, cover panels, globes, diffusing panels and lamp shades for 
lighting purposes; glass chimneys for fluid gas lamps, hurricane lamps, high intensity 
lamps, fishing lamps, camping lanterns; cover panels, protecting and diffusing panels 
for studio lights, spotlights and other high power lamps; lighting, projection and 
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display systems and their parts; tubes for halogen lamps; glasses and components for 
automotive lighting; fiber optic components and systems for light transmission in 
lighting engineering; fiber optic lighting systems for indoor and outdoor applications, 
for general decorative lighting, for show cabinets, for in-seat-lighting in planes and 
trains, for automotive applications; cover panels for solaria; solar collectors and 
their parts and fittings; bulbs for gas-discharge lamps; non-electric lights; halogen 
lamps. 
 
類別 Class 12 
glass components and electronic components for vehicles and apparatus for locomotion by 
land and air; rear-view mirrors for vehicles; glasses and components for automotive 
lighting; fiber optic components for lighting systems in vehicles of all kind and in 
other means of transport; fiber optic components for data transmission in vehicles of 
all kind and in other means of transport; glass-to-metal feed-throughs and packaging 
components for electronic components for use in vehicles; cabin glazing, sunroofs, 
interior and outside mirrors, protecting and diffusing panels, glasses for headlights, 
all for road, rail and aviation applications. 
 
類別 Class 19 
building materials (non-metallic); special glass components for building purposes, 
namely solar reflective glass and spandrel panels for exterior glazing; non reflective 
glass for store display windows; fire-resistant glass and isolating glass for interior 
and exterior glazing; drawn or rolled architectural glass; transparent insulation 
elements made of glass; solar technical component parts made of glass; cast glass 
panels for architectural purposes; glass doors for cold rooms and deep-freeze rooms; 
non-reflective glass for technical and architectural applications (building glass). 
 
類別 Class 20 
glass components for furniture, decorative mirrors, shower cabins and other interior 
decorating purposes; shelving systems for cold rooms and deep-freeze rooms; containers 
made of plastics included in this class. 
 
類別 Class 21 
household and kitchen utensils and containers (not of precious metal or coated 
therewith); unworked and semi-worked glass (except glass used in building); glassware 
included in this class; non-reflective glasses for picture glazing; processed flat 
glass; glass substrates for the production of flat panel displays for monitors, 
notebooks, cell phones and plasma TVs; thin glasses for touch panels; thin glasses for 
micro displays in projectors; thin glasses for micro electronics, biotechnology 
(biosensors) and image sensors; special glasses in the form of powders, precision cut 
tubes and sintered pre-forms for electronics; special glass tubing for the production 
of high quality primary packaging such as vials, ampoules and other glass packaging for 
the pharmaceutical and cosmetic industries; special glass tubing for chemistry, 
lighting and solar technology; special glass tubing and rods for interior decoration; 
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glass-tube cuttings and slices for microelectronics; glass capillaries for thermometry; 
glass and glass ceramics, normal and special glass in the form of flat glass, thin 
glass, hollow glass, glass tubes, glass rods, glass fibers, glass powder, glass 
granulate, glass powder pastes, sintered glass, glass sheets and glass plates for 
further manufacture and processing; special glasses in the form of powder, spray 
granulate or sintered pre-forms for the hermetic sealing of display housings, diodes, 
ceramic packages of integrated switches, for the passivation of semi-conductors, for 
the soldering of glass to glass or ceramics to metal; household glassware; cooking, 
baking and serving dishes; drinking glasses; goods made of glass or glass ceramics for 
household and kitchen; components made of glass or glass ceramics for kitchen 
appliances and other household purposes, e.g. for stoves, baking ovens, fireplaces, 
refrigerators, microwave ovens, food processors, coffee machines, cooking apparatus and 
water heaters; vases, bowls and other ornamental objects made of glass; glass packaging; 
primary packaging made of special glass and/or plastics for pharmaceutical preparations 
(pharmaceutical vials, cartridges, ampoules, injection ampoules, fine tip and drinking 
ampoules, aerosol containers); prefillable syringes made from glass tubing and/or 
special plastics; perfume sample flasks; glass components (screens and funnels) and 
glass solder for the production of cathode ray tubes for TVs and computer monitors. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300114885 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

SCHOTT AKTIENGESELLSCHAFT 
10 HATTENBERGSTRASSE, D-55122 MAINZ, GERMANY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

TWIGGY M H LIU LAW OFFICE 
4104 HOPEWELL CENTRE, 183 QUEEN'S ROAD EAST, WANCHAI, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1, 5, 7, 9, 10, 11, 12, 19, 20, 21 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

21-11-2003 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-08-2013 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 2 
coatings included in this class. 
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類別 Class 3 
cosmetics; cosmetic substrates on the basis of glass powder or glass granulate. 
 
類別 Class 16 
packaging material made of plastics included in this class. 
 
類別 Class 17 
plastics in extruded form for use in manufacture. 
 
類別 Class 37 
installation services and installation of complete photovoltaic systems for a variety 
of photovoltaic applications. 
 
類別 Class 40 
treatment of materials, namely the processing of glass and plastics, the application of 
coatings; thin layer coating for anti-scratching, anti-reflecting and barrier coating. 
 
類別 Class 42 
scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 1 
chemicals used in industry. 
 
類別 Class 5 
dermatological skin care preparations containing special glass powder and/or special 
glass granulate; sanitary preparations for medical purposes; primary packaging made of 
special glass and/or plastics for pharmaceutical preparations (pharmaceutical vials, 
cartridges, ampoules, injection ampoules, drinking ampoules, aerosol containers); 
pharmaceutical substrates on the basis of glass powder or glass granulate. 
 
類別 Class 7 
glass and special glass components for machines for the processing of metal, wood, 
plastics, glass, textile and leather; machines for production of pharmaceutical 
containers and their parts and fittings; machines for the production and processing of 
glass and plastics and their parts and fittings; machines for cutting flat glass by 
laser and their parts and fittings; machines for the application of coatings and their 
parts and fittings. 
 
類別 Class 9 
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scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking(supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments and their components; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, 
transforming, accumulating, regulating and controlling electricity and their components; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images and their 
components; data processing equipment and computers and their components; optical 
glasses, blanks and processed components for optics devices and consumer optics; 
optical filters for lighting engineering, optics devices and telecommunication; mirrors 
made of glass ceramics for astronomical telescopes; laser glasses and passive laser 
components; core glasses for light guiding fibers and fused fiber optics; spectacle 
lenses for ophthalmic purposes and sunprotection; reflectors and optical components for 
digital projection; radiation shielding glasses; glass components (screens and funnels) 
for the production of cathode ray tubes for TVs and computer monitors; front panels for 
TV screens and other screens; photovoltaic installations and devices for the 
transformation of solar energy in electricity and their parts and fittings; 
photovoltaic elements such as modules, batteries and converters; photovoltaic 
monitoring systems; fiber optic components and systems for light transmission in 
industrial and signaling engineering; fiber optic components for industrial image 
processing and industrial lighting; cold light sources; fiber optic light guides for 
traffic management, railway signalling, airport signaling, city lighting and 
illumination, municipal display and advertising displays; fiber optic components and 
lighting elements for changeable traffic signs and parking guiding systems; glass-to-
metal feed-throughs for opto-electronics, frequency control, data transmission and 
telecommunication as well as for automotive control electronics/sensors (e.g. airbag 
igniters and sensors, Diesel injectors, anti-theft devices, motor management); opto 
electronic component parts for telecommunication, opto electronics, data processing, 
semiconductor industries, laser applications and sensors; glass-to-metal packages, 
transistor packages (TOs), quartz packages; optical lenses, windows and filters; opto 
electronic compression-glass cable feed-throughs for pressure vessels in chemical plant 
construction; fiber management and fiber optic connecting devices for parallel optic 
data processing in telecommunication systems such as optical switches and routers, as 
well as for data communication in high performance servers and parallel processors; 
optics and optical interfaces for fiber optic transceivers, optical MEMS switches; 
laser components (VCSEL) for ultrahigh data transmission speed as well as for parallel 
fiber optic transceivers; ultraviolet light sources and fiber optic light guides for 
the semiconductor industry and ultraviolet lighting with high intensity; laboratory 
apparatus and instruments, laboratory glassware; titration apparatus, viscometers and 
viscosity measuring apparatus; burettes, electrodes for pH, redox, O2 and conductivity 
measurement, namely pH meters, O2 meters, conductivity meters; thermostats, 
distillation apparatus, immersion type and flow type probes; apparatus and instruments 
for measurement and control; biosensors; glasses for microbiology; flash and discharge 
lamps, X-ray tubes and image amplifier tubes; electric and electronic switches and 
sensors; touch sensors; electronic components; lightwave guides and branches; 
multiplexer and demultiplexer; interferometers and ring resonators; electric, 
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electronic, optical, fiber optic and optoelectronic components and systems for data 
transmission in computers, in computer networks and for telecommunications; fiber optic 
apparatus and their components for measurement and control engineering; special glass 
fibers, light guiding rods and cones, flexible image guides and flexible light guides, 
laser beam guiding systems; optical glasses, radiation filters, interference filters, 
optical filters; special glasses, crystals and glass ceramic component parts for 
optical components; optical components for micro lithography; mask blanks for micro 
lithography; highly homogenous optical glasses, synthetic quartz glass and optical 
crystals for micro lithography optics; lenses, prisms, mirrors for optical apparatus 
and instruments, for ophthalmic purposes, for spectacle glasses, for objectives in 
cameras, binoculars, telescopes and for optical devices; laser glass, Cerenkov glasses, 
scintillation glasses, radiation shielding glasses; core glasses for light guides and 
fused fiber optics; phosphate and silicate glasses for the amplification of energy in 
high energy lasers and beam control; glass substrates for the production of flat panel 
displays for monitors, notebooks, cell phones and plasma TVs; thin glasses for micro 
displays in projectors; thin glasses for micro electronics, biotechnology (biosensors) 
and image sensors; special glasses in the form of powders, precision cut tubes and 
sintered pre-forms for electronics; glass-tube cuttings and slices for microelectronics; 
glass capillaries for thermometry; special glasses in the form of powder, spray 
granulate or sintered pre-forms for the hermetic sealing of display housings, diodes, 
ceramic packages of integrated switches, for the passivation of semi-conductors, for 
the soldering of glass to glass or ceramics to metal. 
 
類別 Class 10 
glass and special glass components for surgical, medical, dental and veterinary 
apparatus and instruments; special glass in forms of ultrafine powder for dentistry; 
syringes; endoscopes; fiber optic apparatus and their components for medical purposes; 
fiber optic components and systems for light transmission for medical purposes; fiber 
optic light guides for endoscopy, surgical microscopy and dentistry; filters for 
diagnostics; baby feeding bottles. 
 
類別 Class 11 
components made of glass, special glass or glass ceramics for lighting, heating, steam 
generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary 
purposes; glass ceramic cooktop panels for electric, gas and induction cooking 
appliances and for solid fuel stoves; contact grill panels for electric appliances; 
sight and safety glass panels for stoves, microwave ovens, heating apparatus, ovens, 
boilers, furnaces, dryers and washers; sight and safety glass panels for smaller 
household appliances; inner glass doors for baking ovens; glass panels for grilling and 
microwave appliances; refrigerated counters, freezer cabinets and deep-freezers for 
commercial use; shelves and glass doors for refrigerators; glass doors for cold rooms 
and deep-freeze rooms; shelving systems for cold and deep freeze rooms; sight panels 
made of transparent glass ceramics for room heaters, ovens and fireplaces; cover panels 
for electric heaters; burner mats for gas burners for use in boilers and thermals, 
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cooking appliances, water heaters, room heaters, gas-operated fireplaces, drying 
devices and for other thermal industrial processes; globes for indoor and outdoor 
lighting; reflectors, cover panels, globes, diffusing panels and lamp shades for 
lighting purposes; glass chimneys for fluid gas lamps, hurricane lamps, high intensity 
lamps, fishing lamps, camping lanterns; cover panels, protecting and diffusing panels 
for studio lights, spotlights and other high power lamps; lighting, projection and 
display systems and their parts; tubes for halogen lamps; glasses and components for 
automotive lighting; fiber optic components and systems for light transmission in 
lighting engineering; fiber optic lighting systems for indoor and outdoor applications, 
for general decorative lighting, for show cabinets, for in-seat-lighting in planes and 
trains, for automotive applications; organic light diodes (so-called OLEDs) and 
flexible light diodes; cover panels for solaria; solar collectors and their parts and 
fittings; halogen lamps; bulbs for glass-discharge lamps; non-electric lights. 
 
類別 Class 12 
glass components and electronic components for vehicles and apparatus for locomotion by 
land and air; rear-view mirrors for vehicles; glasses and components for automotive 
lighting; fiber optic components for lighting systems in vehicles of all kind and in 
other means of transport; fiber optic components for data transmission in vehicles of 
all kind and in other means of transport; glass-to-metal feed-throughs and packaging 
components for electronic components for use in vehicles; cabin glazing, sunroofs, 
interior and outside mirrors, protecting and diffusing panels, glasses for headlights, 
all for road, rail and aviation applications. 
 
類別 Class 19 
building materials (non-metallic); special glass components for building purposes, 
namely solar reflective glass and spandrel panels for exterior glazing; non reflective 
glass for store display windows; fire-resistant glass and isolating glass for interior 
and exterior glazing; drawn or rolled architectural glass; transparent insulation 
elements made of glass; solar technical component parts made of glass; cast glass 
panels for architectural purposes; glass doors for cold rooms and deep-freeze rooms; 
glass for buildings. 
 
類別 Class 20 
glass components for furniture, decorative mirrors, shower cabins and other interior 
decorating purposes; shelving systems for cold rooms and deep-freeze rooms; containers 
made of plastics included in this class. 
 
類別 Class 21 
household and kitchen utensils and containers (not of precious metal or coated 
therewith); unworked and semi-worked glass (except glass used in building); glassware 
included in this class; non-reflective glasses for picture glazing, processed flat 
glass; thin glasses for touch panels; special glass tubing and rods for interior 
decoration; glass and glass ceramics, normal and special glass in the form of flat 
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glass, thin glass, hollow glass, glass tubes, glass rods, glass fibers, glass powder, 
glass granulate, glass powder pastes, sintered glass, glass sheets and glass plates for 
further manufacture and processing; household glassware; cooking, baking and serving 
dishes; drinking glasses; goods made of glass or glass ceramics for household and 
kitchen; components made of glass or glass ceramics for kitchen appliances and other 
household purposes, e.g. for stoves, baking ovens, fireplaces, refrigerators, microwave 
ovens, food processors, coffee machines, cooking apparatus and water heaters; vases, 
bowls and other ornamental objects made of glass; glass packaging; prefillable syringes 
made from glass tubing and/or special plastics; perfume sample flasks. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300115217 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

SCHOTT AKTIENGESELLSCHAFT 
10 HATTENBERGSTRASSE, D-55122 MAINZ, GERMANY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

TWIGGY M H LIU LAW OFFICE 
4104 HOPEWELL CENTRE, 183 QUEEN'S ROAD EAST, WANCHAI, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1, 5, 7, 9, 10, 11, 12, 19, 20, 21 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

22-11-2003 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-08-2013 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 2 
coatings included in this class. 
 
類別 Class 3 
cosmetics; cosmetic substrates on the basis of glass powder or glass granulate. 
 
類別 Class 16 
packaging material made of plastics included in this class. 
 
類別 Class 17 
plastics in extruded form for use in manufacture. 
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類別 Class 37 
installation services and installation of complete photovoltaic systems for a variety 
of photovoltaic applications. 
 
類別 Class 40 
treatment of materials, namely the processing of glass and plastics, the application of 
coatings; thin layer coating for anti-scratching, anti-reflecting and barrier coating. 
 
類別 Class 42 
scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 1 
chemicals used in industry. 
 
類別 Class 5 
dermatological skin care preparations containing special glass powder and/or special 
glass granulate; sanitary preparations for medical purposes; primary packaging made of 
special glass and/or plastics for pharmaceutical preparations (pharmaceutical vials, 
cartridges, ampoules, injection ampoules, drinking ampoules, aerosol containers); 
pharmaceutical substrates on the basis of glass powder or glass granulate. 
 
類別 Class 7 
glass and special glass components for machines for the processing of metal, wood, 
plastics, glass, textile and leather; machines for production of pharmaceutical 
containers and their parts and fittings; machines for the production and processing of 
glass and plastics and their parts and fittings; machines for cutting flat glass by 
laser and their parts and fittings; machines for the application of coatings and their 
parts and fittings. 
 
類別 Class 9 
scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments and their components; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, 
transforming, accumulating, regulating and controlling electricity and their components; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images and their 
components; data processing equipment and computers and their components; optical 
glasses, blanks and processed components for optics devices and consumer optics; 
optical filters for lighting engineering, optics devices and telecommunication; mirrors 
made of glass ceramics for astronomical telescopes; laser glasses and passive laser 
components; core glasses for light guiding fibers and fused fiber optics; spectacle 
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lenses for ophthalmic purposes and sunprotection; reflectors and optical components for 
digital projection; radiation shielding glasses; glass components (screens and funnels) 
for the production of cathode ray tubes for TVs and computer monitors; front panels for 
TV screens and other screens; photovoltaic installations and devices for the 
transformation of solar energy in electricity and their parts and fittings; 
photovoltaic elements such as modules, batteries and converters; photovoltaic 
monitoring systems; fiber optic components and systems for light transmission in 
industrial and signaling engineering; fiber optic components for industrial image 
processing and industrial lighting; cold light sources; fiber optic light guides for 
traffic management, railway signalling, airport signaling, city lighting and 
illumination, municipal display and advertising displays; fiber optic components and 
lighting elements for changeable traffic signs and parking guiding systems; glass-to-
metal feed-throughs for opto-electronics, frequency control, data transmission and 
telecommunication as well as for automotive control electronics/sensors (e.g. airbag 
igniters and sensors, Diesel injectors, anti-theft devices, motor management); opto 
electronic component parts for telecommunication, opto electronics, data processing, 
semiconductor industries, laser applications and sensors; glass-to-metal packages, 
transistor packages (TOs), quartz packages; optical lenses, windows and filters; opto 
electronic compression-glass cable feed-throughs for pressure vessels in chemical plant 
construction; fiber management and fiber optic connecting devices for parallel optic 
data processing in telecommunication systems such as optical switches and routers, as 
well as for data communication in high performance servers and parallel processors; 
optics and optical interfaces for fiber optic transceivers, optical MEMS switches; 
laser components (VCSEL) for ultrahigh data transmission speed as well as for parallel 
fiber optic transceivers; ultraviolet light sources and fiber optic light guides for 
the semiconductor industry and ultraviolet lighting with high intensity; laboratory 
apparatus and instruments, laboratory glassware; titration apparatus, viscometers and 
viscosity measuring apparatus; burettes, electrodes for pH, redox, O2 and conductivity 
measurement, namely pH meters, O2 meters, conductivity meters; thermostats, 
distillation apparatus, immersion type and flow type probes; apparatus and instruments 
for measurement and control; biosensors; glasses for microbiology; flash and discharge 
lamps, X-ray tubes and image amplifier tubes; electric and electronic switches and 
sensors; touch sensors; electronic components; lightwave guides and branches; 
multiplexer and demultiplexer; interferometers and ring resonators; electric, 
electronic, optical, fiber optic and optoelectronic components and systems for data 
transmission in computers, in computer networks and for telecommunications; fiber optic 
apparatus and their components for measurement and control engineering; special glass 
fibers, light guiding rods and cones, flexible image guides and flexible light guides, 
laser beam guiding systems; optical glasses, radiation filters, interference filters, 
optical filters; special glasses, crystals and glass ceramic component parts for 
optical components; optical components for micro lithography; mask blanks for micro 
lithography; highly homogenous optical glasses, synthetic quartz glass and optical 
crystals for micro lithography optics; lenses, prisms, mirrors for optical apparatus 
and instruments, for ophthalmic purposes, for spectacle glasses, for objectives in 
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cameras, binoculars, telescopes and for optical devices; laser glass, Cerenkov glasses, 
scintillation glasses, radiation shielding glasses; core glasses for light guides and 
fused fiber optics; phosphate and silicate glasses for the amplification of energy in 
high energy lasers and beam control; glass substrates for the production of flat panel 
displays for monitors, notebooks, cell phones and plasma TVs; thin glasses for micro 
displays in projectors; thin glasses for micro electronics, biotechnology (biosensors) 
and image sensors; special glasses in the form of powders, precision cut tubes and 
sintered pre-forms for electronics; glass-tube cuttings and slices for microelectronics; 
glass capillaries for thermometry; special glasses in the form of powder, spray 
granulate or sintered pre-forms for the hermetic sealing of display housings, diodes, 
ceramic packages of integrated switches, for the passivation of semi-conductors, for 
the soldering of glass to glass or ceramics to metal. 
 
類別 Class 10 
glass and special glass components for surgical, medical, dental and veterinary 
apparatus and instruments; special glass in forms of ultrafine powder for dentistry; 
syringes; endoscopes; fiber optic apparatus and their components for medical purposes; 
fiber optic components and systems for light transmission for medical purposes; fiber 
optic light guides for endoscopy, surgical microscopy and dentistry; filters for 
diagnostics; baby feeding bottles. 
 
類別 Class 11 
components made of glass, special glass or glass ceramics for lighting, heating, steam 
generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary 
purposes; glass ceramic cooktop panels for electric, gas and induction cooking 
appliances and for solid fuel stoves; contact grill panels for electric appliances; 
sight and safety glass panels for stoves, microwave ovens, heating apparatus, ovens, 
boilers, furnaces, dryers and washers; sight and safety glass panels for smaller 
household appliances; inner glass doors for baking ovens; glass panels for grilling and 
microwave appliances; refrigerated counters, freezer cabinets and deep-freezers for 
commercial use; shelves and glass doors for refrigerators; glass doors for cold rooms 
and deep-freeze rooms; shelving systems for cold and deep freeze rooms; sight panels 
made of transparent glass ceramics for room heaters, ovens and fireplaces; cover panels 
for electric heaters; burner mats for gas burners for use in boilers and thermals, 
cooking appliances, water heaters, room heaters, gas-operated fireplaces, drying 
devices and for other thermal industrial processes; globes for indoor and outdoor 
lighting; reflectors, cover panels, globes, diffusing panels and lamp shades for 
lighting purposes; glass chimneys for fluid gas lamps, hurricane lamps, high intensity 
lamps, fishing lamps, camping lanterns; cover panels, protecting and diffusing panels 
for studio lights, spotlights and other high power lamps; lighting, projection and 
display systems and their parts; tubes for halogen lamps; glasses and components for 
automotive lighting; fiber optic components and systems for light transmission in 
lighting engineering; fiber optic lighting systems for indoor and outdoor applications, 
for general decorative lighting, for show cabinets, for in-seat-lighting in planes and 
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trains, for automotive applications; organic light diodes (so-called OLEDs) and 
flexible light diodes; cover panels for solaria; solar collectors and their parts and 
fittings; halogen lamps; bulbs for glass-discharge lamps; non-electric lights. 
 
類別 Class 12 
glass components and electronic components for vehicles and apparatus for locomotion by 
land and air; rear-view mirrors for vehicles; glasses and components for automotive 
lighting; fiber optic components for lighting systems in vehicles of all kind and in 
other means of transport; fiber optic components for data transmission in vehicles of 
all kind and in other means of transport; glass-to-metal feed-throughs and packaging 
components for electronic components for use in vehicles; cabin glazing, sunroofs, 
interior and outside mirrors, protecting and diffusing panels, glasses for headlights, 
all for road, rail and aviation applications. 
 
類別 Class 19 
building materials (non-metallic); special glass components for building purposes, 
namely solar reflective glass and spandrel panels for exterior glazing; non reflective 
glass for store display windows; fire-resistant glass and isolating glass for interior 
and exterior glazing; drawn or rolled architectural glass; transparent insulation 
elements made of glass; solar technical component parts made of glass; cast glass 
panels for architectural purposes; glass doors for cold rooms and deep-freeze rooms; 
glass for buildings. 
 
類別 Class 20 
glass components for furniture, decorative mirrors, shower cabins and other interior 
decorating purposes; shelving systems for cold rooms and deep-freeze rooms; containers 
made of plastics included in this class. 
 
類別 Class 21 
household and kitchen utensils and containers (not of precious metal or coated 
therewith); unworked and semi-worked glass (except glass used in building); glassware 
included in this class; non-reflective glasses for picture glazing, processed flat 
glass; thin glasses for touch panels; special glass tubing and rods for interior 
decoration; glass and glass ceramics, normal and special glass in the form of flat 
glass, thin glass, hollow glass, glass tubes, glass rods, glass fibers, glass powder, 
glass granulate, glass powder pastes, sintered glass, glass sheets and glass plates for 
further manufacture and processing; household glassware; cooking, baking and serving 
dishes; drinking glasses; goods made of glass or glass ceramics for household and 
kitchen; components made of glass or glass ceramics for kitchen appliances and other 
household purposes, e.g. for stoves, baking ovens, fireplaces, refrigerators, microwave 
ovens, food processors, coffee machines, cooking apparatus and water heaters; vases, 
bowls and other ornamental objects made of glass; glass packaging; prefillable syringes 
made from glass tubing and/or special plastics; perfume sample flasks. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300118665 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

SOCIETE BIC 
14 RUE JEANNE D' ASNIÈRES, 92110, CLICHY, FRANCE. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

HASTINGS & CO. 
5/F., GLOUCESTER TOWER, THE LANDMARK, 11 PEDDER STREET, CENTRAL, HONG 
KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

8, 12, 16, 28, 34 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

27-11-2003 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

09-10-2013 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 3 
soaps, perfumery, essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions, after-shave lotions, shaving 
products. 
 
類別 Class 18 
leather and imitation leather; trunks and suitcases, attaché-cases, rucksacks, 
handbags, roller bags, beach bags, travel bags, schoolbags, school satchels, satchels, 
draw bags, game bags, document holders, card holders, wallets, non-precious metal 
purses, travelling toilet-cases, cases intended to hold toiletries, called "vanity 
cases", cases for keys, cases for mobile phones, umbrellas, parasols. 
 
類別 Class 20 
furniture, mirrors, frames; products not included in other classes made of wood, cork, 
reed, rush, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, mother-of-pearl, 
magnesite, substitutes for all these materials or made of plastic materials, including 
statuettes in wood, wax, plaster or plastic materials. 
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類別 Class 21 
utensils and containers for housework or the kitchen (neither in precious metals nor 
plated); combs and sponges, brushes (with the exception of paint brushes); brush making 
materials; cleaning materials; steel wool; unprocessed or semi-processed glass (with 
the exception of construction glass); glassware, porcelain and earthenware not included 
in other classes, including glass boxes, non-precious metal vases, non-precious metal 
crockery, glasses (containers); porcelain, earthenware or glass statuettes. 
 
類別 Class 25 
clothes, shoes, millinery. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 8 
razors and razor blades. 
 
類別 Class 12 
ground, air or water mobility devices, vehicles, bicycles, cars, boats, pleasure ships, 
sail lofts, crafts, boats, oars. 
 
類別 Class 16 
paper, cardboard and products made from these materials not included in other classes, 
including paper cartons, bags, sachets, envelopes, pouches, for wrapping; pads, 
notebooks, calendars, almanacs; printing products, catalogues, brochures, articles for 
binding; photographs, stationery, adhesives (sticking materials) for stationery, 
adhesive tape for stationery, glues for stationery, stickers, decalcomanias, correcting 
tape for stationery, correcting liquid products for stationery, correcting pens, 
material for artists, paint brushes; typewrites and office articles (with the exception 
of furniture), writing instruments and their components, pens, ballpoint pens, 
mechanical pencils, pencils, felt pens, highlighters, teaching or educational material 
(with the exception of devices), writing slates, plastic material for wrapping, 
including bags, sachets, foil and sheets; printing letters; stereotype plates. 
 
類別 Class 28 
games, toys; articles for gymnastics and sport with the exception of clothes, shoes and 
rugs; sailboards, surfboards, jet-skis, body boards, mats for sailboards, harnesses for 
sailboards, specially designed covers for surfing. 
 
類別 Class 34 
articles for smokers, lighters, gas lighters, their refills. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301057554AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA BLUE GRASS (BLUE GRASS CO., LTD.) 
5-1, 1-CHOME, NAKASE, MIHAMA-KU, CHIBA-SHI, CHIBA, 261-8538, JAPAN 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

CHAN, TANG & KWOK 
Rooms 2503-04, 25/F., Shanghai Industrial Investment Building, 48-62 
Hennessy Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

4, 9, 11, 14, 16, 18, 20, 24, 25, 26, 27, 28, 30, 34 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

22-02-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

19-07-2013 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 20 
duckboards, not of metal 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 4 
Alcohol [fuel]; beeswax; candles; charcoal [fuel]; Christmas tree candles; firewood; 
fuel; fuel gas; grease for shoes; nightlights [candles]; solidified gases [fuel]; all 
included in class 4. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Agendas (electronic -); alarms; antennas; anti-glare glasses; balances [steelyards]; 
binoculars; calculating machines; cameras [photography]; cassette players; chronographs 
[time recording apparatus]; compact disc players; compact discs [audio-video]; compact 
discs [read-only memory]; compasses (directional -); computer keyboards; computer 
peripheral devices; computer software [recorded]; computers; containers for contact 
lenses; dog whistles; ear plugs; egg timers [sandglasses]; electronic publications 
[downloadable]; ergometers; eyeglass cases; eyeglass chains; eyeglass cords; eyeglass 
frames; eyeglasses; flat irons, electric; floppy disks; hair-curlers, electrically 
heated; headphones; hygrometers; laptop computers; magnetic data media; magnets; 
measures; measuring spoons; mouse [data processing equipment]; mouse pads; neon signs; 
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optical data media; pedometers; personal stereos; pince-nez; pince-nez cases; pince-nez 
chains; pince-nez cords; pince-nez mountings; plugs, sockets and other contacts 
[electric connections]; pocket calculators; portable telephones; radios; record players; 
scales; slides [photography]; smart cards [integrated circuit cards]; sound recording 
carriers; sunglasses; telephone receivers; telescopes; temperature indicators; tripods 
for cameras; videotapes; wrist rests for use with computers; all included in class 9. 
 
類別 Class 11 
Barbecues; bedwarmers; beverages cooling apparatus; bicycle lights; blankets, electric, 
not for medical purposes; bread toasters; ceiling lights; chandeliers; Chinese lanterns; 
Christmas trees (electric lights for -); coffee machines, electric; coffee roasters; 
cookers; cooking utensils, electric; curling lamps; electric lamps; electrically heated 
carpets; fairy lights for festive decoration; fans (electric -) for personal use; 
filters for drinking water; fire bars; fireplaces [domestic]; flares; flashlights 
[torches]; furnace ash boxes; hair driers [dryers]; heating apparatus; hot water 
bottles; ice boxes; kettles, electric; lamps; lanterns; lava rocks for use in barbecue 
grills; lighters; lights, electric, for Christmas trees; oil lamps; percolators (coffee 
-), electric; pocket warmers; refrigerators; showers; standard lamps; stoves; taps 
[faucets]; toasters; warming pans; wash-hand bowls [parts of sanitary installations]; 
water filtering apparatus; all included in class 11. 
 
類別 Class 14 
Alarm clocks; amulets [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; badges of precious metal; boxes of 
precious metal; bracelets [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; brooches [jewellery, jewelry 
(am.)]; chains [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; charms [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; 
chronographs [watches]; chronometers; clocks; copper tokens; cuff links; earrings; gold 
and silver ware, other than cutlery, forks and spoons; gold, unwrought or beaten; hat 
ornaments [of precious metal]; objects (jewellery) of imitation gold; ingots of 
precious metals jet, unwrought or semi-wrought; jewel cases of precious metal; 
jewellery; key rings [trinkets or fobs]; medallions [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; medals; 
necklaces [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; ornamental pins; ornaments (hat -) [of precious 
metal]; ornaments [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; plated articles (jewellery) [precious 
metal plating]; precious stones; rings [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; shoe ornaments [of 
precious metal]; silver and gold ware, other than cutlery, forks and spoons; silver 
ornaments; tie clips; tie pins; trinkets [jewellery, jewelry (am.)]; watch bands; watch 
chains; watches; jewellery cases [caskets], not of precious metal; all included in 
class 14. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Address stamps; adhesive tape dispensers [office requisites]; adhesive tapes for 
stationery or household purposes; adhesives [glues] for stationery or household 
purposes; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; albums; almanacs; announcement 
cards [stationery]; atlases; bags (conical paper -); bags (garbage -) of paper or of 
plastics; bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper or plastics, for packaging; bags for 
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microwave cooking; bibs of paper; binders (loose-leaf -); biological samples for use in 
microscopy [teaching material]; blackboards; blotters; bookbinding apparatus and 
machines [office equipment]; bookbinding material; bookends; booklets; bookmarkers; 
books; bottle envelopes of cardboard or paper; bottle wrappers of cardboard or paper; 
boxes of cardboard or paper; cabinets for stationery [office requisites]; calendars; 
canvas for painting; cardboard; cardboard articles; cardboard tubes; cards; cases for 
stamps [seals]; catalogues; chalk for lithography; charcoal pencils; clipboards; clips 
for offices; coasters of paper; coffee filters (paper -); comic books; copying paper 
[stationery]; correcting fluids [office requisites]; covers of paper for flower pots; 
cream containers of paper; cutters (paper -) [office requisites]; document files 
[stationery].; document laminators for office use; drawer liners of paper [perfumed or 
not]; drawing boards; drawing materials; drawing pads; drawing sets; easels (painters' 
-); elastic bands for offices; electrotypes; envelope sealing machines, for offices; 
envelopes [stationery]; erasing products; erasing shields; face towels of paper; files 
[office requisites]; filter paper; finger-stalls [office requisites]; folders 
[stationery]; folders for papers; fountain pens; geographical maps; graphic prints; 
greeting cards; gummed tape [stationery]; hand labelling appliances; handbooks 
[manuals]; handkerchiefs of paper; hand-rests for painters; hat boxes of cardboard; 
holders for stamps [seals]; house painters' rollers; hygienic paper; index cards 
[stationery]; indexes; Indian inks; ink; ink sticks; ink stones [ink reservoirs]; 
inking pads; inking ribbons; inkstands; inkwells; jackets for papers; knives (paper -) 
[office requisites]; labels, not of textile; ledgers [books]; letter trays; 
lithographic stones; magazines [periodicals]; marking chalk; mats for beer glasses; 
moisteners [office requisites]; musical greeting cards; nibs; note books; numbering 
apparatus; office requisites, except furniture; packing paper; pads [stationery]; paint 
boxes [articles for use in school]; paintbrushes; palettes for painters; pamphlets; 
paper; paper bows; paper clasps; paper knives [cutters] [office requisites]; paper 
ribbons; paper sheets [stationery]; paper shredders [for office use]; paper-clips; 
paperweights; papier mache; passport holders; pastels [crayons]; pastes for stationery 
or household purposes; patterns for making clothes; pen cases; pen clips; pen wipers; 
pencil lead holders; pencil leads; pencil sharpeners [electric or non-electric]; 
pencils; penholders; pens [office requisites]; periodicals; photo-engravings; 
photograph stands; photographs; photographs (apparatus for mounting -); pictures; 
placards of paper or cardboard; place mats of paper; plastic film for wrapping; 
portraits; postcards; posters; printed matter; printed publications; printing sets, 
portable [office requisites]; prospectuses; punches [office requisites]; rubber erasers; 
school supplies [stationery]; scrapbooks; scrapers [erasers] for offices; sealing 
compounds for stationery purposes; sealing stamps; sealing wafers; sealing wax; seals 
[stamps]; self-adhesive tapes for stationery or household purposes; sheets of reclaimed 
cellulose for wrapping; signboards of paper or cardboard; slate pencils; song books; 
square rulers; stamp pads; stamp stands; stands for pens and pencils; staples for 
offices; stapling presses [office requisites]; stationery; stationery (cabinets for -) 
[office requisites]; steel letters; steel pens; stencil cases; stencil plates; stencils; 
stickers [stationery]; table cloths of paper; table linen of paper; table mats of paper; 
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table napkins of paper; tags for index cards; tear-off calendars; terrestrial globes; 
thumbtacks; tickets; timetables (printed -); tissues of paper for removing make-up; 
toilet paper; towels of paper; tracing cloth; tracing paper; tracing patterns; 
transparencies [stationery]; typewriter ribbons; typewriters [electric or non-electric]; 
viscose sheets for wrapping; waxed paper; wood pulp board [stationery]; wood pulp paper; 
wrappers [stationery]; wrapping paper; wristbands for the retention of writing 
instruments; writing board erasers; writing brushes; writing cases [stationery]; 
writing chalk; writing instruments; writing or drawing books; writing pads; writing 
paper; writing slates; Xuan paper [for Chinese painting and calligraphy]; all included 
in class 16. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Attache cases; backpacks; bags for campers; bags for climbers; bands of leather; beach 
bags; boxes of leather or leather board; boxes of vulcanised fibre; briefcases; card 
cases [notecases]; cases, of leather or leatherboard; clothing for pets; collars for 
animals; coverings of skins [furs]; envelopes, of leather, for packaging; fur; 
furniture coverings of leather; garment bags for travel; handbags; hat boxes of leather; 
haversacks; imitation leather; key cases [leatherware]; laces (leather -); leather 
leads; leather straps; leatherboard; mountaineering sticks; music cases; net bags for 
shopping; parasols; pocket wallets; pouches, of leather, for packaging; purses; 
rucksacks; school bags; shopping bags; shoulder belts [straps], of leather; sling bags 
for carrying infants; suitcases; tool bags of leather [empty]; travelling bags; 
travelling sets [leatherware]; trunks [luggage]; umbrella covers; umbrellas; valises; 
vanity cases [not fitted]; walking sticks; wheeled shopping bags; chain mesh purses of 
precious metal; purses of precious metal; all included in class 18. 
 
類別 Class 20 
Air cushions, not for medical purposes; air mattresses, not for medical purposes; air 
pillows, not for medical purposes; armchairs; bamboo; bamboo curtains; barrels, not of 
metal; baskets, not of metal; bead curtains for decoration; bedding [except linen]; 
beds; beds for household pets; benches [furniture]; bins of wood or plastic; bolsters; 
book rests [furniture]; boxes of wood or plastic ; cabinet work; cases of wood or 
plastic; chairs [seats]; chests for toys; chests of drawers; chests, not of metal; 
closures, not of metal, for containers; clothes hooks, not of metal; coat hangers; 
coathooks, not of metal; coatstands; containers, not of metal [storage, transport]; 
cork bands; corks; costume stands; covers for clothing [wardrobe]; cupboards; curtain 
holders, not of textile material; curtain hooks; curtain rails; curtain rings; cushions; 
deck chairs; decorations of plastic for foodstuffs; desks; dinner wagons [furniture]; 
display boards; display stands; divans; dog kennels; dressing tables; dressmakers' 
dummies; drinking straws; easy chairs; fans for personal use [non-electric]; filing 
cabinets; fishing baskets; flower-pot pedestals; flower-stands [furniture]; furniture; 
furniture of metal; garment covers [storage]; hampers [baskets]; hat stands; kennels 
for household pets; letter boxes, not of metal or masonry; lockers; locks [other than 
electric], not of metal; magazine racks; mannequins; mattresses; meat chests, not of 
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metal; mirrors [looking glasses]; mobiles [decoration]; nameplates, not of metal; 
nesting boxes for household pets; newspaper display stands; nuts, not of metal; office 
furniture; packaging containers of plastic; pet cushions; picture frames; pillows; 
plate racks; plugs, not of metal; poles, not of metal; racks [furniture]; rattan; 
screens [furniture]; screws, not of metal; sealing caps, not of metal; seats; shelves 
for filing-cabinets [furniture]; shelves for storage; showcases [furniture]; sideboards; 
signboards of wood or plastics; slatted indoor blinds; sleeping bags for camping; sofas; 
spring mattresses; steps [ladders], not of metal; stools; stoppers, not of metal; straw 
mattresses; table tops; tables; tea trolleys; tortoiseshell imitation; towel dispensers, 
fixed, not of metal; trays, not of metal; trolleys [furniture]; trolleys for computers 
[furniture]; umbrella stands; washstands [furniture]; wind chimes [decoration]; woven 
timber blinds [furniture]; writing desks; all included in class 20. 
 
類別 Class 24 
Banners; bath linen [except clothing]; bed blankets; bed clothes; bed covers; bed linen; 
bedspreads; cloth; coasters [table linen]; coverlets [bedspreads]; covers [loose] for 
furniture; covers for cushions; curtain holders of textile material; curtains of 
textile or plastic; door curtains; eiderdowns [down coverlets]; fabric; fabric of 
imitation animal skins; face towels of textile; felt; fitted toilet lid covers [fabric]; 
furniture coverings of plastic; furniture coverings of textile; glass-cloth [towels]; 
handkerchiefs of textile; household linen; mattress covers; mosquito nets; napkins, of 
cloth, for removing make-up; net curtains; oilcloth [for use as tablecloths]; pillow 
shams; pillowcases; place mats [not of paper]; quilts; sheets [textile]; shower 
curtains of textile or plastic; sleeping bags [sheeting]; table cloths [not of paper]; 
table linen [not of paper]; table mats [not of paper]; table napkins of textile; table 
runners; tapestry [wall hangings], of textile; tissues of textile for removing make-up; 
towels of textile; travelling rugs [lap robes]; wall hangings of textile; washing mitts; 
kitchen containers of precious metal; kitchen utensils of precious metal; all included 
in class 24. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Aprons [clothing]; ascots; babies' diapers of textile; babies' pants; bandanas 
[neckerchiefs]; bath robes; bath sandals; bath slippers; bathing caps; bathing drawers; 
bathing trunks; beach clothes; beach shoes; belts [clothing]; berets; bibs, not of 
paper; boas [necklets]; bodices [lingerie]; boots; boots for sports; braces for 
clothing [suspenders]; brassieres; breeches [for wear]; camisoles; cap peaks; caps 
[headwear]; chasubles; chemisettes [shirt fronts]; clothing; clothing for gymnastics; 
clothing of imitations of leather; clothing of leather; coats; collar protectors; 
collars [clothing]; combinations [clothing]; corselets; corsets [underclothing]; cuffs; 
cyclists' clothing; detachable collars; drawers [clothing]; dress shields; dressing 
gowns; ear muffs [clothing]; esparto shoes or sandals; fishing vests; footmuffs, not 
electrically heated; footwear; frocks; fur stoles; furs [clothing]; gabardines 
[clothing]; gaiter straps; gaiters; garters; girdles; gloves [clothing]; goloshes; 
gymnastic shoes; half-boots; hats; headbands [clothing]; headgear for wear; heelpieces 



公報編號 Journal No.: 556                公布日期 Publication Date: 29-11-2013 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

23/24 
 
 

for stockings; hoods [clothing]; hosiery; inner soles; jackets [clothing]; jerseys 
[clothing]; jumpers[shirt fronts]; knitwear [clothing]; lace boots; layettes [clothing]; 
leggings; linen (body -) [garments]; liveries; maniples; mantillas; masquerade costumes; 
mittens; money belts [clothing]; motorists' clothing; muffs [clothing]; neckties; 
outerclothing; overalls; overcoats; pajamas (am.); pants; paper clothing; parkas; 
pelerines; pelisses; petticoats; pocket squares; pockets for clothing; pullovers; 
ready-made linings [parts of clothing]; sandals; saris; sashes for wear; scarfs; 
scarves; shawls; shirt fronts; shirts; shoes; shoulder wraps; shower caps; singlets; 
ski boots; skirts; skull caps; slippers; slips [undergarments]; smocks; sock suspenders; 
socks; spats; sports jerseys; sports shoes; stocking suspenders; stockings; stuff 
jackets [clothing]; suits; sun visors; suspenders; sweaters; swimsuits; teddies 
[undergarments]; tee-shirts; tights; top hats; topcoats; trousers; turbans; 
underclothing; underpants; underwear; uniforms; veils [clothing]; vests; visors 
[hatmaking]; waistcoats; waterproof clothing; wet suits for water-skiing; wimples; 
wooden shoes; wristbands [clothing]; all included in class 25. 
 
類別 Class 26 
Artificial flowers; badges for wear, not of precious metal; barrettes [hair-slides]; 
bows for the hair; boxes, not of precious metal, for needles; braids; brassards; 
brooches [clothing accessories]; buckles [clothing accessories]; buttons; elastic 
ribbons; expanding bands for holding sleeves; haberdashery, except thread; hair bands; 
hair curlers [other than hand implements], non-electric; hair curling papers; hair 
curling pins; hair grips [slides]; hair nets; hair ornaments; hair pins; needle cases, 
not of precious metal; needles; ornamental novelty badges [buttons]; pin cushions; 
ribbons [haberdashery]; rosettes [haberdashery]; sewing boxes; sewing thimbles; shoe 
laces; shoe ornaments [not of precious metal]; tea cosies; top-knots [pompoms]; wigs; 
wreaths of artificial flowers; buckles of precious metal; all included in class 26. 
 
類別 Class 27 
Artificial turf; automobile carpets; bath mats; carpets; door mats; floor coverings; 
linoleum; mats; non-slip mats; reed mats; rugs; vinyl floor coverings; wall hangings, 
not of textile; wallpaper; all included in class 27. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Air pistols [toys]; backgammon games; bags especially designed for skis and surfboards; 
bait (artificial fishing -); balls for games; bells for Christmas trees; billiard balls; 
billiard cues; billiard markers; billiard tables; bingo cards; board games; body boards; 
body-training apparatus; building blocks [toys]; building games; candle holders for 
Christmas trees; chalk for billiard cues; checkerboards; checkers [games]; chess games; 
chessboards; Christmas tree stands; Christmas trees of synthetic material; confetti; 
conjuring apparatus; cosaques [toy fireworks]; counters [discs] for games; coverings 
for skis (sole -); cups for dice; darts; detonating caps [toys]; dice; discuses for 
sports; dolls; dolls' beds; dolls' clothes; dolls' feeding bottles; dolls' houses; 
dolls' rooms; dominoes; exercisers [expanders]; explosive bonbons [Christmas crackers]; 
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fishing tackle; flippers for swimming; floats for fishing; flying discs [toys]; games 
(automatic -) other than those adapted for use with television receivers only; games; 
games other than those adapted for use with television receivers only (apparatus for 
electronic -); gloves for games; golf bags, with or without wheels; golf clubs; golf 
gloves; horseshoe games; in-line roller skates; jigsaw puzzles; kaleidoscopes; kites; 
mah-jong; marbles for games; mobiles [toys]; ninepins; novelties for parties, dances 
[party favors, favours]; ornaments for Christmas trees [except illumination articles 
and confectionery]; parlour games; percussion caps [toys]; physical exercises (machines 
for -); pinatas; play balloons; playing balls; playing cards; plush toys; practical 
jokes [novelties]; punching bags; puppets; rackets; radio-controlled toy vehicles; 
rattles [playthings]; ring games; rocking horses; roller skates; rosin used by athletes; 
roulette wheels; scale model vehicles; scooters [toys]; scrapers for skis; seal skins 
[coverings for skis]; shuttlecocks; skateboards; skating boots with skates attached; 
ski bindings; skis; skittles; slides [playthings]; sling shots [sports articles]; snow 
for Christmas trees (artificial -); snow globes; snowshoes; soap bubbles [toys]; sole 
coverings for skis; spinning tops [toys]; surf boards; surfboard leashes; swimming 
pools [play articles]; ;swings; tables for indoor football; teddy bears; theatrical 
masks; toy masks; toy pistols; toy vehicles; toys; toys for domestic pets; all included 
in class 28. 
 
類別 Class 30 
Biscuits; cakes; candy for food; caramels [candy]; cereal preparations; chocolate; 
chocolate-based beverages; cocoa; cocoa products; coffee; coffee-based beverages; 
condiments; confectionery; cookies; cooking salt; crackers; iced tea; pastries; peppers 
[seasonings]; relish [condiment]; rice; seasonings; spices; sugar; sugar confectionery; 
tea; all included in class 30. 
 
類別 Class 34 
Ashtrays, not of precious metal, for smokers; cigar cases, not of precious metal; cigar 
cutters; cigar holders, not of precious metal; cigarette cases, not of precious metal; 
cigarette holders, not of precious metal; cigarette paper; cigarettes (pocket machines 
for rolling -); gas containers for cigar lighters; humidors; lighters for smokers; 
match boxes, not of precious metal; match holders, not of precious metal; matches; 
mouthpieces for cigarette holders; pipe cleaners [for tobacco pipes]; pipe racks [for 
tobacco pipes]; snuff boxes, not of precious metal; tobacco jars, not of precious metal; 
tobacco pipes; tobacco pouches; ashtrays, of precious metal, for smokers; cigar cases 
of precious metal; cigar holders of precious metal; cigarette cases of precious metal; 
cigarette holders of precious metal; match boxes of precious metal; match holders of 
precious metal; snuff boxes of precious metal; tobacco jars of precious metal; all 
included in class 34. 
 
 

 


